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(New York, 18 November 2024) Last April, we commemorated the 30th anniversary of the genocide 
against the Tutsi in Rwanda. At the Rwandan capital, Kigali, at United Nations Headquarters, in New 
York, and across the world, we remembered the immense suffering this genocide caused on so 
many innocent civilians, who were targeted because of their identity, because of who they were. In 
honoring them, we also renewed our commitment for the prevention of genocide, the gravest of 



 
States must ensure that there is no space for such impunity. In a world community where the global 
commitment to prevent genocide is reiterated each 9 December, when we mark the International 
Day of Commemoration and Dignity of the Victims of the Crime of Genocide, there cannot be space 
for impunity being facilitated by States unwilling to take the necessary action for justice to prevail. 
The space for impunity must shrink and the space for accountability must widen. States in which 



there is justice for the crimes committed against their loved ones. Because too many victims of the 
1994 genocide against the Tutsi in Rwanda are yet to find this solace, it is imperative that the 
wheels of justice continue turning and that all alleged perpetrators are brought to justice without 
delay. No effort must be spared to achieve this end. 
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Office on Genocide Prevention and the Responsibility to Protect 

http://www.un.org/en/genocideprevention 

Email: osapg@un.org 
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